To:  California Probate and Estate Planning Attorneys
From:  California Probate Referees Association
Date:  November 12, 2019
Re:  Statutory Changes to Summary Probate Procedures

 

The California Probate Referees Association (CPRA) is pleased to provide you with an update to the statutory changes affecting smaller estates and some of the summary probate procedures.  Many practitioners routinely utilize these procedures and will be pleased to learn that the monetary limits have been substantially increased.  These increased dollar limits for small estate transfer procedures are effective as of January 1, 2020 and apply retroactively to estates of decedents dying prior to that date.

 

Specifically, Probate Code section 13100, which provides for the collection or transfer of personal property by affidavit and without probate, is now applicable to estates in which the gross value does not exceed $166,250 (an increase of $16,250 from the previous limit). Further, Probate Code section 13150, which provides for a Court order determining succession to real property, now applies if the gross value of the real property does not exceed $166,250 (an increase of $16,250 from the previous limit).  Please note that the Inventory and Appraisal for section 13150 petitions MUST be completed by a Probate Referee, selected by the petitioner, located in the county in which the real property is located; the Inventory and Appraisal should therefore be sent directly to the Probate Referee in the county in which the real property is located.  If you need assistance in selecting a Probate Referee in another county, your local Probate Referee can assist you.

 

Other code sections dealing with small estates have also been revised.  For example, the affidavit procedure dealing with real property of small value (Probate Code section 13200) now is applicable to real property valued at not more than $55,425 (an increase of $5,425 from the previous limit); and the affidavit procedure dealing with the collection of compensation owed to a deceased spouse (Probate Code section 13600) has been increased to $16,625 (an increase of $1,625 from the previous limit).                                                                      

The CPRA is in the process of updating its popular Guide entitled “Using Probate Referees in Trusts, Probate, Conservatorships and Guardianships, Small Estates and Non-Probate Matters.”  Probate Referees have been proudly assisting the courts, attorneys and the public for over 65 years.  As trusts have become more and more popular, the Probate Referee’s role has expanded to include trust and other non-probate valuations as well.  

 

We also invite you to view the CPRA website (www.probatereferees.net) which contains much information useful to those working in this field.  Feel free to contact your local Probate Referee for assistance or if you have any questions.

 

This letter is intended to be a summary only of the statutory changes and you are encouraged to personally review the relevant statutes.
